Ens. W. A. Forsyth,
Training Program,
A.T.B. - Camp Bradford,
N.O.B. - Norfolk 11, Va.

Dear Bill:

I was delighted to hear from you. We mailed the last Jayhawk Rebounds to your Philadelphia address, and from there it traveled
to Northwestern, to Asbury Park, and other places and finally came back
here. So you see we tried to send you one. I am just ready to write a
new Rebounds, but am sending you the last one so that you can read it
before you get the new one.

You mention meeting Bob Kenney from Duke. No, Bill, he was from Rice. You remember Mary Thompson, from Waterville, - "Little Tommie" - was his girl.

You will get most of the news in the Rebounds, but since you especially ask about some of the boys I will give you their addresses here. Otto Schnellbacher is with Group II, Class 44-12-4A, Hondo, Texas. Charlie Black has just shipped out, and the address we have for him at present is - Lt. Charles B. Black, APO 16400, P.T. 14, New York, N.Y. Lt. Ray Evans is with the Army Air Corps Ground Crew at Colorado Springs, Colorado; Sparky McSpadden is still with the V-12 here at the University, and John Buescher is with the Dow Chemical Company, of Midland, Michigan. I saw George Kirchoff, his father-in-law, today and he told me that John is going out to Colorado for a week. Ada K. has been there all summer. And then John is going on the road to sell plastics. I'm not sure that Dow will have a basketball team this winter. Ev Shelton, who coached them last year, is at Wyoming.

We have had no address from John Short since he went to St. Cloud, Minn., for training, and our mailing address for Max Kissell is not up to date. He stopped in the office during the summer after he left Athens, Georgia, and we have had no word from him since that time.

We will give you the news of the football prospects in the next Rebounds.

With best wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.